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Beloved Family Members, 

 

Today is the day that True Mother has been requested to appear before the Kim Keon-hee special 

prosecutor. 

 

Despite her health not being fully recovered, True Mother has shown firm determination not to avoid the 

legal procedures but rather to face them with dignity, expressing her intention to "voluntarily appear on 

the 17th-18th." 

 

True Mother has always sought to fulfill her social responsibilities centered on Heavenly Parent's will, 

and she holds a deep heart to step forward directly so that the Family Federation does not receive 

unnecessary misunderstanding. 

 

However, many family members are concerned that the appearance process may strain her heart given her 

advanced age. 

 

We earnestly ask that all family members unite in heart to gather prayers and devotion for True Mother's 

well-being and complete recovery. 

 

Beloved Family Members, 

 

Especially at times like this, we must not be swept up in emotional agitation or unnecessary arguments. 

 

The path that True Parents have shown us has always been one of faith, devotion, and the practice of true 

love. We should refrain from unnecessary online debates, share the will centered on official positions and 

materials announced by the denomination, and become a community that witnesses True Parents' love and 

teachings in our daily lives. 

 

True Mother, rather than being discouraged, has comforted family members going through difficulties, 

saying "I am fine because Heaven is with me" and "Do not be shaken by the current situation, and each of 

you be faithful to your given tasks!" 

 

Following True Mother's words, this is the time when we must break through the crisis by uniting in filial 

devotion rather than division or distrust, doing our best in what each of us can do. 

 

Our faith and love will be the greatest strength we can offer to True Mother. 
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